SBTF Community Meeting 26 February 2007 - Scenarios


Scenario One: Pompo renovated to house PK-1; Center reno/addition to house 2-5.
Estimated construction time: 40 months

(Notes by Norm & Tom)
Like:

· Use present land

· Use both buildings (multiple comments)

· Two campuses

· Not shared with other town functions

· Maximize state funding (?)

Dislike:

· Traffic concern

· Long phase time (multiple comments)

· Temporary modular campus 

· Classes: Pompo is too big

· Unexpected reno costs

· Schedule

· Kid safety/class effectiveness during construction

Scenario Three: Pompo taken out of use/turned over to town; Center renovation/addition for PK-5

(Notes by Lisa & Steve)
· Possible hidden costs in renovating Pompo for other town use

· What is the maximum enrollment that Center can accommodate?

· If enrollment goes over 700, is there room to expand? If so, what’s the limit?

· Like phasing, worried about parking

· Like two schools in one: economies of scale  (multiple comments)

· More flexibility to move grades around with ebb & flow of enrollment

· Concern: can you fit waste treatment, access road, parking, fields all on this property? Where?  Seems tight to fit so much.

· Septic concerns: where?

· Hidden cost associated with temporarily housing younger kids in spaces designed for older kids

Scenario Four: Pompo taken out of use, turned over to town; Center razed; New Prek-5 building at Center


(Notes by Ellen, Pete)
Likes:

· Like new building: not a waste of money

· Admin savings of one building

· More flexibility in one building if future enrollment fluctuation

· Predictable

· Clean, great solution (multiple comments)

· Straightforward, simple as far as phasing and construction go

· Lower operating costs: admin, common space

· Don’t chose other option just to get MSBA

· 100% educational: no shared use

· Much easier for kids

· Stone Building could be used for bathrooms for outdoor/field users

· Dislikes/concerns:

· Parking concerns

· Traffic flow: minimize additional asphalt

· Traffic on Hartley: 4 way stop

· Cost?

· Wetlands

· Abandoning 2 buildings: risk of losing MSBA (multiple comments)

· Additional costs for renovating Pompo for town

· Increased traffic will inhibit Fire staff (on call firefighters have to be able to park)

· Lose soccer, baseball fields (multiple comments)
· Septic issues for larger building

· Hale: still consider 5-8 option

Questions:

· Can we only use Hartley for both Center/Hale (i.e. no 117 access)?

· Will parking go on former building footprint?

· Concern for Pompo still need to be renovated if Town uses it: an additional cost

· What is plan for Stone Building?  

· Could we turn Center over to town instead of razing? Why take it down? Cost effective? (multiple comments)
· Wetland crossing/replication on site?

· Where do Pompo modulars go in this scenario?

· Time frame: in building 18 months [info from Phil]

· What work would need to be done at Pompo over those 18 months to keep it functioning?

Scenario Five: Pompo renovation PK-1; Raze Center; Build new 2-5 building at Center site



(notes by Lynn, Sara)
Scenario 5/Group 1

-Will a Waste Water Treatment Plant be required?  Likely but unknown at this time

-DEP dependent (SMMA/BOH/ConCom/DEP meeting soon)


-(contiguous land of Hale/Center/F.S./Library may generate a 15,000gpm flag)

-Phasing – Min. kid disruption in scenario 5

-Can Center be utilized for town usage? 

-If a portion of the Center school were to be reutilized would MSBA still consider the building abandoned?

-Parking?
-What is length of the project?
Scenario 5 = 40-46 month (38 months w/o Hale)





Scenario 4 = 34 months (26 months w/o Hale)
-Is cost a factor in choosing the proposed project?

-Is the town concerned about having a Pre-K thru 1 building, from and educational standpoint?

-Crowd wanted to see the site and traffic delineated

-Crowd wanted to know the process used to weed out the choices.

Scenario 5/Group 2

-There was a question of Pompo being in better shape than Center  Sara clarified the statement by informing the participants that the statement refers to the physical building and the utility systems only.

-Participants wanted clarification that the building shown was two stories

-Participants wanted to know the difference between Scenario 4 and Scenario 5 (new bldg only) by square footage.  
Scenario 4 = approx. 103,000sf






Scenario 5 = approx 71,000sf 
-Participants wanted  to know the operating cost of
One bldg vs Two bldgs








One story vs Two stories








Existing vs New

-Are the schools losing play fields?
Gain at Center Footprint






Lose some existing play space






Town fields not in SBTF charge






Compromised play space during construction

-Will Gym be single use?

Yes
-Will Pompo have a library?

Yes


-How many classrooms will be delineated to Pre-K?

Two
-Participants concerned that the village feel will be lost if Center is torn down and replaced with parking area.

Scenario 5/Group 3

Why do anything?  Buildings are standing.  The education is good.  Yes but there is limited space the educational program is restrained and the buildings no longer work.

-What was the thought behind Scenario 5?  Maximizing MSBA funding.  SBTF uncomfortable abandoning two buildings
-Leaving the buildings as they are, are there any legal state mandates which would shut the schools down?

-What triggers mandates on grandfathered buildings?

-Can we keep the schools as is?  There is no room. Do we keep adding modulars.
-Participants had heard that it was difficult to find parts for the existing boiler system.

-The minimum time frame for any of the scenarios is three years. (2 years w/o Hale) 
-Scenario 5 has little disruption to the students.
-Is there a deadline for Pre-k kids coming back to Stow?  
Not yet
-Expansion shown on display indicates how much capacity?
4 classrooms
Scenario 5/Group 4

-Wetlands – can the building be adjusted to save play space?

-Participants concerned that one group of kids constantly affected by relocating via phasing.

-Can the construction timeframe be shortened?

-Cost of reno vs new, is reno more expensive?  They are comparable
-Is that with or without MSBA funding figured in?  Costs are comparable without funding
-Is using Pompo for Pre-K thru 1 inefficient in that resources cannot be shared?  Different Educational requirements for the lower grades and not much sharing in the music/art classes
-Participants liked the small school for the smaller kids.  (liked the two schools)

-Participants stated Pompo was suitable for  Pre-k thru 1

-Participants wanted to know if Pompo met educational objectives.  MW approved
-Is Pompo a gut?   
Yes
Scenario 5/Group 5

-Why are you keeping Pomp and demolishing Center? Is SBTF assuming MSBA favor in keeping one school?

Yes and Pompo was rated higher by the MSBA
-Why does the State want to save buildings?

MSBA wants the towns to act responsibly.  If the town properly maintains schools and acts responsibly then reimbursement is acquired.  
-What is the plus in razing Center and putting in a new building?

-Do you have renovation vs new costs?
-Rough cost will be based on what?  Architectural gut feeling and square footages
-Inflationary scale cost from Architect?  No they will be actual/todays dollar
-CM at Risk – town option to avoid low bid and lock in an actual dollar figure with the general contractor (construction manager)
-Wetland concerns (working commitment at TM)


What are costs associated with wetland concerns?


Written into warrant/contract if project unfeasible due to wetland

-The numbers at TM will be real/MSBA will be unknown
-Later with schematic drawings the numbers will be better

-Is Asbestos figured in the estimate from the Architect?  Yes

-Has SBTF asked other districts how they handled phasing?


What worked?


What would they have done differently?


What did not work?

Overall questions from the crowd

-Did SBTF consider not chasing MSBA funding?

-Will there be operating cost differences between the scenarios at TM?

-How will SBTF choose scenarios?

-There is very little difference between scenario 1 and 7 can one be eliminated now and save time and money?

-Has the district commented on issues such as 2 campus’ vs one, busing, operating cost?

-Steel building construction is half the cost, has the committee considered steel construction?

-Scenarios based on MSBA – What if you did not follow MSBA guidelines but other comparible sources?

-Is it possible to re-open earlier scenarios?  

-Are all scenarios available for public viewing along with reasons for rejection? 

-Are all scenarios benchmarked against comparable schools as well as MSBA?

-Can we phone in our questions to the SBTF Q&A on March 7?
Scenario Seven: Pompo renovation for PK-K; half building to town; Center renovation, addition for Gr 1-5.


(Notes by George & Gary)
· Phasing timing: 42 months

· Traffic at Pompo

· PreK and town building? Separation? (multiple comments)

· Usability for all grades (temporary housing?)

· Separation of younger/older grades

· Cost of having PK/K in separate facility

· Courtyard: maintenance nightmare

· Skepticism about cost of renovations

· “Two schools in one” : concept?

· Safety with strangers in Pompo

· Preserves more fields

· Septic (vs treatment plant)

